
INFORMATION FOR 6th YEAR MEDICAL STUDENTS 

 

Dear Students, 

 

Please carefully read this short guidance. 
We are welcome you to join us for your paediatric practice at Department of Paediatrics. 
 
Should students prefer to do their rotation abroad, a Letter of Acceptance (LoA) needs to be 

sent and accepted by the Director one month prior to the rotations. LoAs arriving within a 

month of start could delay the rotation, which could delay your board exam aswel. 

 
On your first day of practice (usually a Monday, unless a national holiday falls on Monday), 
please report to the Secretary of Deputy Director on the second floor at 9:00 am. You will need 
to sign a Student Agreement before you start. Please make sure you bring your health record 
book. 
Please also make sure you will bring a white gown and a stethoscope with you. 
 
By then you will be rostered to different Wards to complete your practice. You will be usually 
rotated to different Wards every week. You need to attend on the Ward that has been 
specified on your Rotation Certificate. Please don’t go to other Wards during your rotation 
unless you have been specifically instructed to do so. You need to get a signature for every 
day and you can get only one signature a day. You only will be provided with signature if you 
attend on the Ward in the moring. 
 
You are advised to participate on the Proffessor Rounds. 
 
Rotation certificates have to be returned to the Study Administration Secretary at the 2nd 

floor right after the practical exam. Failure to do so might delay your final exam. 

 
Hope you will enjoy your rotation at our Department! 

Should you have a question, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
Your sincerely 

Tutoring Team 

 
 

  



Please find below some important information about the paediatric final exam at 

Department of Paediatrics, Bókay street Unit. 

 

Final exam needs to be done in person at our Department, and it consists of two parts, a 

practical and an oral exam. 

This also applies to students doing their rotation abroad. 

The oral exams are designed to be done at the end of the 6 weeks paediatric rotation (this is 

usually one of the last two days.) 

These exams usually don't happen the same day, as it depends on examiners availability. 

The practical exam usually precedes the oral exam, which consists of patient examination 

(students own gown, stethoscope required). 

Students who have not completed their oral exam in the recommended exam period can book 

an exam date only in another exam period. Please, do not request extra exam days, we are 

providing enough exam spaces for everybody as per the University recommendation.  

The oral exam starts with a screening question, which needs to be answered correctly to 

proceed with the exam. 

After that 3 topics will be provided for discussion. 

Screening questions and topics can be found on our website. 

https://semmelweis.hu/gyermekklinika1/introduction/education/ 

Should you have a question about the exam, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 

Your sincerely 

Tutoring Team 


